MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 16TH APRIL 2018 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present; Cllr Gwyneth Davies, Christian Pateman, Lorraine Sanders, Ifan Jones Evans, Gary Davies.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Eifion Smith, Peter White and Sheena Duller.

Also present were Cllr Ifan Davies and PCSO John Evans.

As both the Chairman and Vice Chairman had sent apologies Cllr Gwyneth took the chair for this meeting.

Cllr Gary Davies proposed that the minutes of the previous meeting were agreed to be a true record, seconded by Cllr Lorraine Sanders.

Matters Arising;

Boundaries Commission, the community council sent an email to the Boundaries commission opposing the proposal to move Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council to the Melindwr Ward. Councillors also sent individual objections along with two emails sent from members of the public.

Water Wheel, Councillors agreed not to get involved in any future discussions with any organisation regarding the water wheel.
Miners Bridge, there is still no decision about the future ownership of the Miners Bridge. NRW have said they don’t have funding to continue maintenance work on the bridge. The Community Council have received estimated cost for bridge inspections.

Councillors asked the clerk to make enquiries with Ceredigion C.C. where the community council stands if they were to take over responsibility of the bridge. The clerk was asked to invite Jim Ralph of NRW to attend the next meeting.

Correspondence:

Hywel Dda drop in Event, Hywel Dda Health Board are holding drop in events in Ceredigion, Pembrokeshire and Carmarthenshire, to talk about their proposals for their Big NHS change. Cllr Gwyneth Davies said she would attend on our behalf.
Donations, Councillors decided to discuss donations at a later date.

Internal Audit, the clerk informed the councillors that Mrs Emma Hill has agreed to carry out the Internal Audit on our behalf. A letter of engagement has been sent to Mrs Hill.          The clerk has completed the audit for year ending March 2018 and is ready for the Internal Auditor to inspect.
There was no other business, the next meeting will be the A.G.M in May.
